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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of SFl Amendment #1 
 
Senate Floor Amendment #1 to Senate Bill 109 adds the phrase “with a life-threatening illness or 
disability” which would restrict reimbursement under the statute to only those cases receiving 
services in an outpatient setting that have a life-threatening condition. 
 

Synopsis of Original Bill 
 
Senate Bill 109 amends Section 27-5-4N NMSA 1978 to change the following in the definitions 
of a health care provider: 
 
 “(10) a licensed medical doctor or osteopathic physician, dentist, optometrist or expanded 
practice nurse when providing services in an outpatient setting, as determined by the board, to 
an indigent patient;” 
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Significant Issues 
 
According to DOH, outpatient health care providers are not eligible to apply to a county to re-
cover costs for treating indigent persons in an outpatient setting.  Only emergency room services 
are reimbursable.  This bill would substantially increase health care professionals eligible for re-
imbursement through county indigent funds.  This bill would reduce the uncompensated care im-
pacts by providing for a source of reimbursement.  DOH is not able to assess the impact on these 
funds in each of the counties.  However, the agency states this bill “would likely reduce the 
funds available to ambulance providers and ambulance services” because the funds would be 
used for direct care.  It also assesses that emergency room care for indigents may be reduced be-
cause they could be treated in outpatient settings.  Emergency room services are considerably 
more expensive than outpatient treatment. 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE IMPLICATIONS 
 
County boards will have to determine qualifying services to be reimbursed if this law is enacted 
and the impact it will have on the county indigent funds. 
 
POSSIBLE QUESTIONS 
 

1. Is there an estimate of how much emergency room services would be reduced and outpa-
tients services increased as a result of enacting this bill? 
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